AVHOA 2008 Annual Meeting Minutes
October 28, 2008

Facilitator:  Mike Rusnack    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Debbie Peterson

Call to Order  (Mike Rusnack)  at 7:00

Households in attendance:  Buie, West, Harshman, Rusnack, Chilcote, Bell, Luton, Peterson, Beckerley

Motion by John Luton to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  
2nd by Bob Beckerley.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion  passed unanimously.

Committee reports:

President:  Mike Rusnack gave a summary of the events and issue of the past year.  

Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.   Some expected financial issues include the entrance sign repair or replacement, sprinkler system improvement or replacement, entrance lighting.  

Motion by John Luton to raise dues for 2009 based on the cost of CPI index.  
2nd by Paul Bell.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  It was discussed and agreed that the dues would be due on December 31, 2008.
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

Christmas party, Christmas lighting contest, cookie exchange, progressive dinner along with National Night Out.

Community Outreach Committee  (chairman needed) 

Need volunteers to host Christmas lighting contest for firefighters judging and to coordinate the Hope Center donation.
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Ray Harshman stated that he had not received any complaints or notices of crimes in the neighborhood.  He also reported on the newest development with Hilltop Plaza.  There are safety concerns because of a 15 ft drop off where the developer has excavated a large part of land.  This was reported to the city and they did put orange temporary fencing around the area. 

Committees that needing a chairman:

Social, Community Outreach, newsletter, yard of the month (summer), and  web correspondence

Old Business

    Hilltop plaza--

 The developer of Hilltop plaza will be requesting the City Planning Commission to consider his request to extend the site plan on November 4, 2008.   The City Council will review this request on November 24, 2008.  It was discussed and there was a suggestion that the neighbors be notified to get a large group to attend.  First we would object to the request and in the alternative, request the developer build a retaining wall to stop the erosion.   The Edmond Sun is expected to do an article on these types of situations around the city.

The AV board spent over $1500 in attorney fees trying to update the covenants.   Despite emails, and a door to door campaign, there were not enough households to approve this.  It is possible to continue to finalize this effort, if the next board wants to try.  

Front entrance sign.  The Board has done some preliminary investigation on the cost of replacement of the sign.  Further investigation is necessary.   
The AV Park steps were fixed. 

The landscape company, Greenturf, has done a very good job this year.  Mike Rusnack volunteered to review the proposed contract for 2009.

Election of new officers

No nominations from the floor. Ute Chilcote volunteered to continue as treasure and will be paid as this year.  There was discussion that a Board is needed or there would be no authority for the treasurer to pay on any bills.    
Adjournment at 8:25pm

